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MINUTES
Tuesday, January 28, 2025

A Meeting of the CT State Family Council (CTSWFC) was held on January 28, 2025, via Zoom.
The Meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by Chair Amy Badini and all in attendance were welcomed. 
1. Roll Call and Introduction of New Members: Andrea Elliott, Donna Gore, Gilbert Sabater, Tina Hayward, Heidi Curran, Irma Rappaport, Kathleen Gerard, Jenine Ferrari, Dr. Mara Karpel, Joann Seraphin, Liz Stern, Rick Kaeser and Amy Badini.

2. Minutes for October 22, 2024 meeting were reviewed and there were no comments or corrections.

3. Guest Speaker: Heidi Curran, TRD, CD, is a Memory Care Coordinator at Sharon Center for Health & Rehabilitation. Heidi, a recreation director, dedicated to a memory care floor,  talked about activities she provides to the residents that add to the quality of their care.  Activities include folding clothes, visits with pets that family & friends bring in. The is opportunity for family members to step up and initiate activities to support the staff and work in conjunction with staff. Importance of steady staff presence was discussed. Also discussed were the high staff turnover rates, the need for additional volunteers. A good way for family members to get started is to meet with Rec Directors & staff. They can also reach out to the LTC Ombudsman’s office. Family & friends are encouraged to share to resident’s preferences & ‘likes’ with staff, post favorite TV shows & times in their, arrange to bring in pets (with permission), play music and arrange to take someone else outside when we visit (with permission).

4. Nomination and Election of Officers: Amy was elected Chair and Rick was elected Co-Chair without objection.




5. Discussion on Topics of Interest

a. New Business
· Website Postings: Information available on the following websites, including meetings, podcasts, news articles of interest to our members were reviewed:

1. CT Long Term Care Ombudsman Program: https://portal.ct.gov/ltcop/content/publications/silver-panther-newsletter 

2. Grey Panthers, NYC – Transformation Tuesday Podcasts:  https://www.graypanthersnyc.org/transformationtuesdays 

3. National Consumer Voice :  https://theconsumervoice.org/home 
a. National Long Term Care Ombudsman Resource Center: https://ltcombudsman.org 

4. Center for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS):https://www.cms.gov/medicare/provider-enrollment-and-certification/guidanceforlawsandregulations/nursing-homes 

5. Dr. Mara Karpel, Living the Passionate Life: https://drmarakarpel.com/ir-shows/

6. Moving Forward Coalition: https://movingforwardcoalition.org 

7. Aging CT/ Summit: https://agingct.org/newsletter/newsletter-release/ 

b. Old Business
The Essential Care Givers Act will be reintroduced in the 2025 Congressional Session with updated language.

c. Legislative Update – no report.

· News Articles – Recent news articles of interest to family council members were discussed as follows:

· “Changes to nursing home staffing ratio regulations rejected”, CT Inside Investigator, Dec. 17, 2024, by Katherine Revello.
“Will this mandate cost $380,000 or $40 million?”, CT Post, Dec 17, 2024, by Ken Dixon.
	Articles on the discrepancy of the estimated cost of a proposed regulation on nursing home staffing to comply with state law. The law requires minimum staffing of 3 hours of direct care per resident, per day and a full-time social worker for every 60 residents. The legislature rejected the regulation.

· “CT nursing home operator to slash hundreds of jobs in closure of two nursing homes”, by Kenneth R. Gosselin, Hartford Courant, Dec. 28, 2025.
News of recent request to close 2 nursing homes in CT.  Athena Health Care Systems
 plans to close Sheridan Woods and Countryside Manor, both located in Bristol. This decision affects 431 employees 218 residents.  The financial erosion of nursing homes was mentioned, as Athena had 22 nursing homes less than 2 years ago and these closures would leave them with 6. Hearing will be held with the Dept of Social Services.

· “Meet the Unsung Nursing Home Hero”, AARP Bulletin, Jan-Feb, 2025, article by Jamie McGee.
	Article about the work of state-sponsored, long term care ombudsmen programs throughout the US, which includes 1500 paid staff and nearly 3500 volunteers. They serve a valuable role as resident advocates, working to ensure residents rights and their quality of care.  

· “Masonicare completes merger with UMH, facility acquisition”,  Business Daily News, Jan 6, 2025, by Kathleen Steele Gaivin.
Possible impact of merging of United Methodist nursing homes with Masonicare.   

· “Report: Fear of retaliation common in nursing homes”, CT Post, Jan 13, 2025, article by Jordan Nathaniel Fenster.
	Preliminary results of a 50-state survey, conducted by UConn gerontologist and researcher Eilon Caspi, for CT Long Term Care Ombudsman Mairead Painter. One common response from the 32 states that responded was fear of retaliation from staff.

· “Supporting Conn. Seniors”, CT Post, Jan 20, 2025, editorial by State Sen. Jan Hochadel, D-13.
	CT legislature steps to reform CT nursing home industry, including use of Medicaid funds, admin overhead vs. direct care expenses, quality care model, nurse to patient ratios and oral health.

6. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Next meeting is TBD, to be timed with progress with the CT Legislative agenda.

Respectfully submitted,
Rick Kaeser, Recording Secretary, pro-tem
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